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       STAFF’S FIRST DATA REQUEST 
                    via email 
 
Dianne Triplett 
Associate General Counsel 
Duke Energy Florida  
Post Office Box 14042 
St. Petersburg, Florida 33733-4042 
dianne.triplett@duke-energy.com  
 
John McGowan 
Counsel 
Reedy Creek Improvement District 
Post Office Box 10170 
1900 Hotel Plaza Blvd. 
Lake Buena Vista, FL 32830 
john.m.mcgowan@disney.com  

Re: Docket No. 20170175-EU – Joint petition for approval of amended territorial 
agreement in Orange and Osceola Counties, by Duke Energy Florida, LLC and Reedy 
Creek Improvement District 

Ms. Triplett and Mr. McGowan: 

By this letter, Commission staff requests the following information from Duke Energy Florida, 
LLC and Reedy Creek Improvement District (RCID).  
 

1. Please provide a copy of an official Florida Department of Transportation General 
Highway County map for each affected county depicting boundary lines established by 
the territorial agreement, as required by Rule 25-6.0440(1)(f), Florida Administrative 
Code (F.A.C.). 

2. Referring to paragraph 4 of the petition, please confirm that 1994 is the beginning date of 
the existing agreement.  

3. Do the parties intend to abide by the terms of the existing agreement for the period of 
time between its September 30, 2017 expiration and Commission approval of the 
proposed amended agreement?  If not, please explain. 
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4. Referring to the last paragraph on page 3 of the petition, please list and explain any 
differences between the existing agreement and the proposed amended agreement. 

5. Rule 25-6.0440(2)(b), F.A.C., includes the standard that there is a “reasonable likelihood 
that the agreement, in and of itself, will not cause a decrease in the reliability of electrical 
service to existing or future ratepayers.” Please address this with regard to your proposed 
amended agreement. 

6. Is it the intent of Duke or RCID to purchase any facilities from each other? If yes, please 
provide an estimate of the purchase price. 

7. Please refer to paragraph 6 of the petition for the following questions: 
a. Are the parties seeking approval of the modifications listed in this paragraph in 

the proposed amended agreement? Please explain. 
b. If any of the modifications listed in this paragraph have already been approved by 

the Commission, please provide the order number for each approved 
modification. 

c. Please provide a map that displays the areas listed in this paragraph  before and 
after the modifications described in this paragraph. 

 
Please file all responses electronically no later than Thursday, August 31, 2017 via the 
Commission’s website at www.floridapsc.com by selecting the Clerk’s Office tab and Electronic 
Filing Web Form. Please feel free to call me at 850-413-6540 if you have any questions. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
/s/ Sue Ollila 
 
Economic Analyst 
sollila@psc.state.fl.us 
 
cc:  Office of Commission Clerk 
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